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Federal
HOUSE PASSES 8-MONTH EXTENSION FOR THE TEA-21 SURFACE TRANSPORTATION PROGRAMS

The House voted 409-8 to pass H.R. 5183, which provides an 8-month extension of highway, highway safety, motor carrier safety, transit, and other programs funded out of the Highway Trust Fund pending enactment of a law reauthorizing the Transportation Equity Act for the 21st Century.  This extension keeps highway, transit, and safety programs operational at their current levels through next Memorial Day, May 31st. 

The extension included the following provisions:

There are no new transportation projects;

Provides a limited fix for ethanol that deposits the 2.5 cents per gallon of gasohol tax into the Highway Trust Fund (currently goes into the general fund), but only for FY04;

· Establishes a new "supplemental minimum guarantee" program for FY04 to bring all states up to their adjusted percentage shares of the core highway program, based on revised gas tax payment assumptions.  Also authorizes as much new contract authority as necessary to carry out this program;

· Releases the final $2 billion in FY04 highway funds that was withheld in the previous extension measure for existing, ongoing earmarked projects, known formally as the high-priority projects program, to be distributed to the states by formula; and,
· Includes the budgetary firewalls linking gas tax revenue to highway and transit programs.

The Chairman of the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee, Rep. Don Young, stated that he hopes to reach agreement on a long-term measure either after the elections or possibly early next year.  The Chairman of the conference committee, Senator James Inhofe, also indicated that he wants to continue with negotiations toward completion of an agreement during the lame-duck session.

This will be the sixth extension of transportation programs since TEA-21 expired on September 30, 2003.  This bill supersedes the transportation provisions in the continuing resolution that was passed yesterday.

HOUSE PASSES CONTINUING RESOLUTION UNTIL NOVEMBER 20th
The House voted yesterday to pass a continuing resolution to keep the federal government running through November 20, 2004.  

The Government Relations Department will continue to keep you informed of the latest developments on these issues.
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